
 
 
 
 

AGENDA  
 

CONNECTICUT EXAMINING BOARD FOR BARBERS, HAIRDRESSERS AND 
COSMETICIANS 

 

Monday, January 25, 2021 at 9:30 AM  
Department of Public Health  

410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT  
 
 
  CALL TO ORDER  
 
 

I. Minutes  
 
  Review and approval of the minutes from November 30, 2020. 
 
 ADJOURN  
 
 

 This meeting will be held by video conference.  
 

Examining Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians via Microsoft Teams 
Join on your computer or mobile app 

Click here to join the meeting 
 

Or call in (audio only) 
+1 860-840-2075 - 

Phone Conference ID: 955 881 265# 

   

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2Q4ZDQxNTAtY2Y0Yi00NDgxLTgzNGUtZTVkZGM2NDkwZWMy%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22735c43f2-4aee-4b5f-b05e-0c535078f579%22%7d
tel:+18608402075,,955881265# 


The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board.  

 
A meeting of the Connecticut Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians was held by 
telephone conference on Monday, November 30, 2020.  
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Peter Aiello, M.B. 
     Francine Austin, H/C 
     Donald P. Carrozzella, H/C 
     Raymond J. Mastrangelo, M.B 
     Joe Mazzoccoli, M.B 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Linda Duncan 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m.   All participants were present via Microsoft Teams. 
 
I. MINUTES   
  The minutes of the April 27, 2020 meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Aiello, made a motion, seconded by 

Mr. Carrozzella, that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed.  
 
II. New Business  
 School Approval 

• Ace Cosmetology and Barber Training – Meriden, CT 
Mr. Carrozzella made a motion, second by Mr. Aiello, recommending approval of a new program at 
Ace Cosmetology and Barber Training, Meriden Connecticut.  The motion passed. 

• MC Barber Academy, Berlin, CT 
Mr. Carrozzella made a motion, second by Mr. Mazzoccoli, recommending approval of a change of 
location for MC Barber Academy.  The motion passed.  

 
airdressing curriculum updates 
Christian Andresen, Section Chief, Practitioner Licensing and Investigation addressed the Board 
regarding recent changes to the hairdressing scope of practice that may require an update to the 
hairdressing curriculum. 

 
Online Instruction 
Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, Practitioner Licensing reported that the State 
Department of Education has requested input from the Board to whether online instruction is 
acceptable for completing the hairdressing curriculum. 
Mr. Carrozzella made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mastrangelo, that online theoretical and practical 
instruction to barbering and hairdressing students is acceptable.  The motion passed unanimously 

 
Temporary Licensure Proposal 
The International Institute of Cosmetology had previously approached the Department of Public 
Health regarding the issuance of temporary license. 

 
 Schedule Meeting dates for 2021 

The following meeting dates, subject to change, were scheduled for 2021: 
January 25, 2021 
April 26, 2021 
August 30, 2021 
November 29, 2021 
All meetings will be held beginning at 9:30 a.m. 

 
III.  ADJOURNMENT  
  The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Carrozzella, seconded 

by Mr. Aiello.   
 
Respectively submitted,  
Donald P. Carrozzella 
Connecticut Examining Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians  


